WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE
11th February, 2008

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor K. Garrido - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, R. Garrido, Gray, Howard and Macdonald

A. Dunning - Chairman of the Community Committee

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Councillors Lindley and Turner



M.A. Howard - Deputy Chair of the Community Committee



B. Boyd 
} Members of the Community Committee



A. Owen
}



E. Hilton - Headteacher, Walkden High School

OFFICERS:
M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator



S. Bradbury - BSF Project Director



A. Godding - Neighbourhood Manager



M. Seacombe
} Environment Directorate



C. Jones

}



G. Harrison
} Youth Service



J. Wolfe
}



N. Craig
} Salford Community Leisure



D. Morecroft
}

1.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

Councillor K. Garrido welcomed all those present to the meeting.

2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Ryan, Inspector Gerrard, Reverend Carmilli, V. Nash and S. Phillips.

3.
COMMUNITY FACILITIES - WALKDEN HIGH SCHOOL

Stephen Bradbury reported with regard to Walkden High School commenting on -

· Funding.
· Curriculum needs of students.
· How to achieve the best use of resources. 

· Provision of facilities.
· The need to understand the requirements and needs of the community.
· Negotiations and that two partners were to be selected with a view to a contract being awarded with a start to be built in 2009.

Elaine Hilton indicated that the school were keen to see facilities used after core hours and the community involved based on community need.  She commented on adult learning, ICT aspects, social space use and healthy lifestyle issues.

Discussion then took place and a number of matters were raised and discussed relating to -

· The proposed options for the use of facilities at the school and payment for these.
· The opportunities to introduce children and youths to minority sports.
· The need to ensure the facilities were available for use by all community groups and to be affordable.
· Proposed availability and hours when the facilities would be available.
· The need to consult as widely as possible to ascertain what people are looking to be provided.
· Travel to school plans and the need to consider facilities for the increased number of children crossing the East Lancashire Road to access the school.
· Parking needs and provision.

The Chair thanked everybody for attending for this item and for their contributions to the discussion.

4.
REPORT ON THE YOUTH FORUM EVENT HELD ON FRIDAY, 8TH FEBRUARY, AT THE BEACON

Joanna Wolfe reported on the youth event held on Friday, 8th February, 2008.  She said it had been a successful event with 53 children attending.  It was with regret that Moorside High School had not responded to the invite to take part.


The children took part in whole group discussions and also broke out into seven workshops covering the seven themes of the City’s Community Plan.  The children had plenty to say about everything.

A report will be presented to a future meeting together with an evaluation report.


Joanna was thanked for her report.

5.
SECTION 106 MONIES

Melanie Seacombe, Greenspace Project Manager with responsibility for managing section 106 monies and its spend, gave a short presentation about her work and the need to consider the planning gain that has arisen out of The Coppice, off Chatsworth Road development.


Chad Jones (Urban Vision) was also present and explained his role was to draw together the aspirational projects contained within the Community Committee’s Community Action Plans.  Melanie Seacombe explained that planning gain in respect of children’s play provision was based on the Greenspace Strategy and its provision of LEAPs (local equipped area for play) and NEAPs (neighbourhood equipped area for play).  The full sum arising from The Coppice development was about £74k of which £55k had been received.  The requirements were that Melanie Seacombe could only spend receipts.  However, at £55k that represents the capital that could be laid out for a project and the remainder would be held for future maintenance upon receipt.


Melanie Seacombe explained that there were three options:-


(1)
Spend it on a scheme at the Hazelhurst Field.


(2)
Put in a Trim Trail and play equipment into the Worsley Woods area.


(3)
Identify another project area.


It was agreed that the proposed areas within Worsley Woods area should be considered as being closer to The Coppice.  Of the schemes presented it was agreed that the meeting favoured the scheme at the Sefton Drive entrance.


It was thus agreed that Melanie Seacombe be asked to investigate and consult locally on the scheme and report back at a later date.


Other issues raised during the discussion were:-

· The need to consider with some urgency the provision of play facilities in Worsley Village.
· Melanie Seacombe was asked to investigate whether there was any section 106 monies outstanding for spend within Worsley Village.

· Consider for the future the recent example of “play-type” equipped areas for the older generations such as that in Dam Head Park, Blackley, which had recently received considerable media coverage.

· The section 106 principles were that money should be spent near the development and that the local community should be consulted.

6.
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive held on 14th January, 2008, were agreed as a correct record.
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